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Current Policy: 
All AA degree seeking students who want to be full time (12 or more credits) in a term must register for a math course until they have met their general education math requirements of 6 completed credit hours.  Students automatically exempted from this policy include HSDE (high school dual enrollment) students, transient students, students registered for one or more EAP courses, and students under warning for SAP or SOAP standards.  Other students may request a waiver after discussion with the math chair.  The math chair will discuss the overall course plan with the student as well as the student’s reason for asking for a waiver from the policy to determine the best course of action.

Benefits of current policy:
The current policy helps our AA students complete their math requirements in a timely fashion, overcoming one of the identified hurdles to graduation.  

Insufficiencies of current policy:
While the policy is intended to force students to take math in sequence, AA students can take math, then choose to take less than 12 hours and no math without discussing their situation with any college official.  Additionally, as long as a student takes less than 12 hours in a given term, they can put off their math indefinitely, making it harder to graduate.  This policy helps our full time students but has no effect for part time students.

Updates to current policy:
Change the policy so that it applies to all AA students after a cumulative hour total, so there is no longer any distinction between full time and part time students:  
All AA degree seeking students who are either registering for 12 or more credits or who have earned 12 or more credits must register for a math course each term until they have met their general education math requirements of 6 completed credit hours.  Students automatically exempted from this policy include HSDE (high school dual enrollment) students, transient students, students registered for one or more EAP courses, and students under warning for SAP or SOAP standards.  Other students may request a waiver after discussion with either their academic adviser or the math chair.  The adviser or the chair will discuss the overall course plan with the student as well as the student’s reason for asking for a waiver from the policy to determine the best course of action.  
Identify common accepted reasons for the waiver and allow academic advisers to perform waivers in those situations:
Situations that may be approved by the academic adviser or chair include: the student only has one math left to take and it is STA2023, MGF1106, or MGF1107; the student has unofficial transcripts showing they have met the minimum math requirement and transcripts have been ordered; the student is new to Santa Fe or returning and wants to take one semester to self-study and retake the placement test; the student needs to finish requirements to be eligible to apply for an AS program and has met the AS program math requirement.  Additional common situations that come up and need to be discussed further with the math chair include wanting to wait to take math when home for the summer, needing to raise GPA, wanting to take a break from math, and scheduling conflicts. 



